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August 8, 2018

ENCORE COMMISSION MEETING

MINUTES

Capitol Park Welcome Center

702 River Road
Baton Rouge, LA  70802

Present:
Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser

Mary P. Williams, Encore Louisiana coordinator

Marlene Curcio, secretary

McCaala Nielson, Governor John Bel Edwards Designee
Gerald Breaux
Julie Samson, Doug Bourgeois Designee/ Louisiana Office of Tourism

Stephen Jones

Rep. Kevin Pearson

Stacey Neal, Don Pierson Designee/Louisiana Dept. of Economic Development
Stuart “Stu” Barash

Richard Hartley
Linda Curtis Sparks
Senator Ed Price

Terry Jones, Developer

Laine Garner, LTPA

Carla Tate, Tangipahoa CVB

Margot McNeely, Lt. Gov. Office

Donna Haney, Lt. Gov. Office

Absent:

Marian Dehan

Mary Williams Encore Louisiana coordinator called the meeting to order at 10:03 am.

Marlene Curcio called roll.

A quorum was present and a motion was made by Linda Curtis-Sparks and second by Stu Barash to accept the minutes of the last meeting in 2017.  Motion passed unanimously.

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser thanked everyone for attending the meeting and for serving on the Encore Louisiana Commission Board.  He mentioned that he wanted to be invited into everyone’s communities around the state to promote our great state.  He reminded the members that he is still working hard on trying to get legislators to get on board with the Louisiana Lottery tickets to raise tax dollars to help our veterans, seniors and disabled. 
The Lt. Governor also discussed the importance of private/public partnerships.

Stu Barash discussed with the Lt. Governor and the board that it may be a good idea to entertain the idea of incorporating “R” to CRT to incorporate and promote the retirement community.  The Lt. Gov. said he would consider the idea.  

The Lt. Governor also discussed that he had met with the New Orleans Mayor regarding the New Orleans French Quarter State Park concept..  The Lt. Governor will meet with the mayor of New Orleans again to see if this state park concept is something she would be interested in moving forward.  The Lt. Governor will only move it forward if it is favorable to all.
Stu Barash stated that we currently have eight Louisiana certified retirement areas.  He discussed sending out the Encore Louisiana applications again this fall.  All states have retirement communities, Stu suggested Louisiana should be the first state to promote itself as a retirement state. 
Lt. Governor suggested the need to promote Louisiana’s positive assets.  The wonderful hospitality, the way Louisianans treat visitors as family. He wants to encourage more Louisiana residents to do staycations in Louisiana.
Steve Jones asked if there was anything that the legislators could do to make it easier to make the state a retirement state.  Representative Kevin Pearson mentioned that taxes were an issue.  Linda Curtis-Sparks stated that we could work with motor vehicle department on motor vehicle registration and transfers to make it more affordable.   Also that it was important that we brand the state as a retirement community.
Senator Ed Price said that we can start taking steps to pass legislation, and he would be happy to work with Motor Vehicle Dept. to help make that happen.  Mary Williams will work with Senator Price on this issue.
Richard Hartley thanked everyone for attending the meeting and for being involved.  He stated that there are many things that we can do to sell the state as a retirement community through our Welcome Centers sign-in list.  The sign-in list can be used to send e-mails out to encourage out of state travelers to come to Louisiana.  

Mary Williams listed the eight areas that have become Louisiana Certified Retirement areas: 
Eight (8) Louisiana Certified Retirement Areas:

Lafayette Parish 
City of Lake Charles 
City of Natchitoches 
City of Ruston/Lincoln Parish 
Toledo Bend/Sabine Parish 

Shreveport-Bossier City

Terrebonne Parish/City of Houma 

City of Thibodaux 

Mary discussed the need to make Neighborhood Association ineligible to become Louisiana Certified Areas, they must be cities, towns, villages or bigger areas.  Discussion followed.

A motion was made by Gerald Breaux and a second by Linda Curtis-Sparks, motion passed unanimously that neighborhood associations will not be eligible to apply to be Louisiana Certified Retirement areas. 
The timeline for the application was discussed, it will be the same as last year with the applications being due in late November early December of 2018. Applications will go out in early September, and be reviewed after the first of the year with announcements of new certified areas in March of 2019.
Mary Williams discussed that the eight Louisiana Certified Retirement Areas will receive recognition at the upcoming Louisiana Tourism Summit in Lake Charles. The recognition will take place during the Lt. Governor’s luncheon on Thursday, August 23, 2018.  Encore Commission members were invited to attend. 

Stu Barash suggested that the Encore Louisiana applications be given out at the LACVB meeting being held on the first day of the summit in August in Lake Charles.  Mary Williams will give the Encore Louisiana application packets to Laine Garner.  It was also suggested that the Louisiana Certified Retirement seal be put on the packets. Mary Williams will work with Barry Landry to have the Encore Louisiana seal put on the Encore Louisiana application.
Mary Williams discussed that she is working with Laine Garner to get the Encore Louisiana information in the Inspiration Guide and the Louisiana Golf Directory.  Mary also discussed promoting Encore Louisiana at various upcoming consumer shows.  She explained the Encore Louisiana pop-up booth will be available for consumer shows.

Steve Jones and Terry Jones did a presentation on “The Village at Port Manchac”.

There being no other business Gerald Breaux made a motion to close the meeting and Senator Ed Price second and the meeting was adjourned at 11:27 am.
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